Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

August 26, 2025

The Honorable Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary Chairman, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, NE Washington, D.C. 20426

RE: CP25-528-000 Eastern Gas Transmission & Storage, Inc. Appalachian Reliability Project

Dear Secretary Reese:

We are writing in support of the Eastern Gas Transmission and Storage, Inc. (EGTS) Appalachian Reliability Project, which will create 550,000 dekatherms per day of incremental firm transportation capacity from Armstrong County, PA to customers in surrounding communities in Pennsylvania and Ohio. In Pennsylvania, the project will leverage existing infrastructure while increasing natural gas transportation capacity through pipeline additions and station upgrades. Specifically, the project involves the construction of a 20,500-horsepower turbine unit compressor and at the JB Tonkin Compressor Station in Westmoreland County and the installation of 4 miles of 30-inch pipeline in Murrysville, PA. Additionally, the Roaring Run Metering and Regulation (M&R) Facility will undergo the installation of a new interconnect in Armstrong County and the Crayne Compressor Station in Greene County will undergo the installation of a new discharge cross-over flow control.

Pennsylvania, the East Coast's primary supplier of natural gas, coal, refined petroleum products, and electricity, is indispensable to meeting the region's, and the nation's, growing energy demands. This project will directly satisfy the natural gas demands in Pennsylvania and increase the reliability of natural gas supply to communities across the region, especially during period of peak demand during winter storms.

Pennsylvania's natural gas will continue to be an important natural resource for U.S. energy security for many years and ensure Americans have reliable and affordable energy. The Appalachian Reliability Project can help meet current and future customer demand in a reliable and cost-effective manner, and we look forward to the Commission's approval of it. Should you or any of your fellow Commissioners have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our offices. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Glenn "GT" Thompson Member of Congress Guy Reschenthaler Member of Congress

W the